
The following four Notices of Motion have been received from Councillor Peter Wilson 

1. Youth Unemployment 

This council recognises the growing problem of youth unemployment within the borough of 
Chorley. The council expresses alarm at the 243% increase in long term youth 
unemployment since January this year. In response to this trend the council pledges to 
invest £400,000 to create employment and training opportunities for young people within the 
borough. 

2. Free School Proposal 

This council recognises the excellence of Primary, Secondary, Sixth Form, Further and Adult 
Education together with the comprehensive Vocational Training supplied by schools and 
colleges both within, and specifically sited on the boundaries of the Borough for the young 
people of Chorley. 

This is evidenced by the significantly above average exam and inspection results obtained 
by our local education providers. This Council will write to the Secretary of State for 
Education asking him to identify which of these existing facilities he believes is failing and 
which would necessitate the requirement for a free school in Chorley, which by its very 
nature will take valuable and scarce resources away from the existing establishments and 
threaten their future. 

3. BBC Radio Lancashire 

This council recognises the importance of regional radio broadcasting and pays tribute to the 
work done by BBC Radio Lancashire in providing quality local news throughout our county, 
actively helping to identify and express our local identity. The council expresses concern 
over the proposed budget cuts in local radio and in particular the job cuts proposed at BBC 
Radio Lancashire. Therefore the council pledges to write to BBC Radio Lancashire in 
support of their objections to the extent of the cuts being imposed and express clearly our 
support for this valuable media outlet. 

4. NHS Re-organisation 

Chorley Council expresses alarm at the decision taken by the Tory-led government to 
impose NHS re-organisation through the Health and Social Care Bill which will cost Central 
Lancashire Primary Care Trust £29,591,614.  The council recognises that this money has to 
be drawn from existing budgets and therefore would be better spent on patient care rather 
than a top-down re-organisation which the government promised it would not carry out.   

The council notes that since May 2010 the number of patients in the Central Lancashire PCT 
area waiting for 18 weeks or more for NHS treatment has increased by 56%.   

Therefore the Council supports the campaign backed by the British Medical Association to 
drop the Health and Social Care Bill in order to protect our NHS and ensure that scarce 
resources are directed towards patient care rather than unnecessary and damaging 
reorganisations. 


